LA /ESSEX PRIMARY HEADS’ ASSOCIATION CENTRAL (MID) AREA
TUESDAY 21 JUNE 2011
MEETING SUMMARY: ISSUES AND RECOMMENDATIONS

Agendas and minutes for these meetings available at www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk
	
	Attendance List
	

	
	DISTRICT AND EPHA AGENDA (a.m.)

Graham Lancaster, Area Improvement Manager (Mid)
Doretta Cowie, Central Chair

CELEBRATION OF ORACY DEVELOPMENT

Displays and presentations from  
Howbridge Infants, Melbourne Park Primary, Tollesbury Primary, Beehive Lane Primary, Perryfields Juniors, Purleigh Primary, Tolleshunt D’Arcy Primary, Broomfield Primary, Mildmay Infants,  Lawford Mead Infants, Early Years Team
CEPHA meeting and AGM

Feedback from the EPHA Executive meeting 
	(Notes below)
Welcome to new Headteachers:

Linda Buchanan

Belchamp St Paul’s CE Primary

Anna Conley

The Howbridge Infant School

Sue Dodd

Woodham Walter CE Primary 

Ceri Jones

Mildmay Juniors 

Farewell to the following Headteachers:

Mike Arnold

Danbury Park Primary

Tim Barrett

Barnes Farm Juniors

Susanne Breen 

St Francis Catholic Primary, Maldon 

Barbara Dean

Gosfield Primary

Hilary dieu de Bellefontaine  St Nicholas, Tillingham

Lynne Middleton 
Woodville Primary 

Fiona Reid

Margaretting CE Primary

Headteacher, staff and pupils from participating schools 

Election of Officers and Local Delivery Group representatives

Chair 

Doretta Cowie (Perryfields Juniors)
Vice-Chair
David Iles (Richard de Clare Primary) 

Treasurer
Joe Figg  (Purleigh Primary) 

Braintree
Penny Smith (White Notley CE Primary)


Chelmsford N
Sue Foster (The Tyrrells School)
Chelmsford W
Helen Hutchings (Highwood Primary) 

Chelmsford S      Maxine Lingley (Mildmay Infant & Nursery)

Maldon

David Milligan (Tollesbury Primary) 


Dengie

Geraldine Denham-Hale (St Mary’s, Burnham)
Witham

Anna Conley (The Howbridge Infants) 

South Woodham Ferrers
 Sue Grocock (St Mary’s, Woodham Ferrers)

	p 1-2*
	AREA AGENDA

Welcome, introductions and update
	Terry Reynolds, Director for Learning

	p 2-4
	Essex Transformation of School Improvement Services – Schools’ Education Strategy
	Terry Reynolds, Director for Learning

	p 4-6
	Education Welfare – support to improve attendance
	Julie Weddell, County Manager Education Welfare

Jo Batchelor, School Improvement Attendance Officer

	p 7-8
	Commissioning Education Psychology Services – core and traded support
	Elaine White, Principal Educational Psychologist

	p 8
	Getting into the data – how well do our vulnerable groups perform?
	Alison Fiala, Head of Primary Improvement

Mark Gant and Danielle Gibbons, Data Performance Team

	p 8-12
	Briefing paper: ECC Guidance on the use of Physical Intervention May 2011
Teachers’ Industrial Action 
	

	p 14-15
	Key dates
	2011/2012 CENTRAL meetings with the Local Authority officers  at Chelmsford City Football Club
Tuesday 15 November 2011

Tuesday 6 March 2012

Tuesday 19 June 2012

Annual General Meeting (County EPHA)     

Tuesday 18 October 2011  Chelmsford City Football Club

Deputy Headteachers’ Annual Conference 2011

Friday 14 October 2011        Weston Homes Community Stadium

Headteachers’ Annual Conference 2012

Friday 16 March 2012          Stock Brook Country Club, Nr Billericay

	*Page numbers refer to the full minutes (posted on the website) of the Summer term Area meetings with LA Officers and Headteachers.
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ATTENDANCE
	Present

	
	
	

	Cheryl Allard
	Oaklands Infants 
	Ann Kelliher
	Holy Family Primary, Witham

	Margaret Amery 
	Latchingdon CE Primary
	Phil Kyriacou
	Kings Road Primary

	Dawn Baker 
	Lawford Mead Juniors
	Maxine Lingley
	Mildmay Infant & Nursery 

	Keith Bannister
	Great Totham Primary 
	Sarah Manning
	Galleywood Infants 

	Gill Bennison
	Westlands Primary
	Gill Marrion 
	Baddow Hall Infants 

	Verity Boreham 
	John Ray Juniors 
	Sophie Massey
	Tolleshunt D’Arcy St Nicholas 

	Helen Bright 
	Heybridge Primary 
	Kerrie-Ann McGrory
	Templars Primary 

	Amanda Buckland-Garnett
	Collingwood Primary
	Claire Mills 
Jan Myers
	Chancellor Park Primary 
Wentworth Primary

	Janice Bulger
	Larkrise Primary
	Mary Nicholls
	Stanley Drapkin Primary

	Anthea Caddy 
	St Pius X Catholic Primary
	David Milligan 
	Tollesbury School 

	Anna Conley 
	Howbridge Infants 
	Guy Niven
	Baddow Hall Juniors

	Colleen Corkhill 
	Boreham Primary 
	Janette Quinn
	Lawford Mead Infants

	Doretta Cowie
	Central Chair, Perryfields Junior 
	Fiona Reid
	Margaretting CE Primary  

	Barbara Dean
	Gosfield Primary 
	Helen Shaw
	Elmwood Primary School

	Brenda Dyke
	Beehive Lane Primary 
	Marie Staley 
	Trinity Road Primary

	Stuart Ellis
	St Michael’s Juniors, Galleywood
	Neil Taggart
	Melbourne Park Primary & Nursery

	Joe Figg
	Purleigh Primary 
	Tracey Thornton 
	Maldon Primary 

	Linda Findlay
	East Hanningfield CEP
	Linda Todd
	Broomfield Primary 

	Jane Gates 
	Great Bradfords Infant & Nursery
	Sharon Tyler  
	Springfield Primary 

	Christina Gooday            Trinity Road St Mary’s
	Mike Walsh
	Kelvedon St Mary’s CE Primary 

	Carol Gooding
	St Peter’s Primary, W Hanningfield
	Pauline Ward 
	St Cedd’s CE Primary, Bradwell 

	Sue Grocock
	St Mary’s CE Woodham Ferrers
	Greg Waters 
	The Bishops CE & Catholic Primary

	Martin Hawrlak
	Stisted CE Primary
	Sandra Way
	John Ray Infants 

	Helen Hutchings 
	Highwood Primary
	Rosalind Welch
	Bocking Church Street Primary 

	David Iles 
	Richard de Clare Primary
	Sandra Williams
	Meadgate Primary

	Ceri Jones 
	Mildmay Juniors 
	Diane Wilson
	Great Waltham Primary

	Carolyn Joyce
	Silver End Primary 
	
	

	Apologies
	
	Oracy presenters/staff 
	

	Anne Barney
	Great Bardfield Primary 
	Jo Bowyer
	Mildmay Infants & Nursery 

	Susannah Edom-Baker
	Newlands Spring Primary
	Vicki Foley
Iffat Sardharwalla
	Mildmay Infants & Nursery
Perryfields Juniors 

	Sue Foster 
	The Tyrrells School 
	Anna Babbs 
	The Howbridge Infant School  

	Karen Harden
	Southminster CE Primary
	Denise Nicholls
	The Howbridge Infant School  

	Linda Hughes 
	Moulsham Juniors 
	Anne-Marie Doherty
	Tollesbury Primary 

	Andrew Smith 
	Lyons Hall School 
	Helen Hoare 
	Great Waltham Primary 

	Nicky Tothill
	Burnham-on-Crouch Primary 
	
	

	LA Officers
	
	
	

	Terry Reynolds
	Director for Learning
	Julie Weddell
	County Manager Education Welfare

	Graham Lancaster
	Area Improvement Manager, Mid
	Jo Batchelor
	Attendance Officer

	Alison Fiala
	SIEY Principal Primary Adviser
	Elaine White
	Principal Educational Psychologist

	Emma Booker
	Early Years
	Mark Gant
	Data Performance Team

	In Attendance 
	
	Danielle Gibbons
	Data Performance Team

	Pam Langmead

	EPHA Manager
	Fiona Dorey 
	SIEY

	Mike Blant 
	EPHA Liaison Officer 
	Fran Johnson 
	SIEY

	Judith Harvey
	Primary Schools’ Facilitator
	
	


Note: If your attendance or apologies have not been noted please contact the EPHA Manager at langmead@tesco.net for amendment.

	
	CENTRAL (MID) EPHA DISTRICT MEETING MINUTES 21 June 2011

	

	1.
	WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS 

Doretta Cowie, Chair of the Central Area, and Graham Lancaster, Area Improvement Manager for Central (Mid) Area, welcomed headteachers to the district and area meeting, and in particular the new headteachers in Central who are:
Linda Buchanan
Belchamp St Paul’s CE Primary

Anna Conley

The Howbridge Infant School
Sue Dodd
              Woodham Walter CE Primary 

Ceri Jones

Mildmay Juniors 

Graham thanked the headteachers and staff of the schools who had agreed to share the excellent work they are doing in relation to oracy. The following schools set up displays at the conference:

Beehive Lane Primary, Broomfield Primary, Howbridge Infants, Lawford Mead Infants, Melbourne Park Primary, Mildmay Infants,  Perryfields Juniors, Purleigh Primary, Tollesbury Primary, Tolleshunt D’Arcy Primary and the ECC Early Years Team.

	

	2.
a)

b)
c)
d) 

e)

f)

g)
	ORACY PRESENTATIONS 
M ELBOURNE PARK PRIMARY 
A presentation by Neil Taggart, Headteacher, and eighteen Year 4 pupils  
Neil Taggart explained that the school had used their oracy funding to promote and encourage story telling, and so improve communication, speaking and listening. The school was determined to involve parents as well as pupils and ran a series of events and projects, including a visit to a puppet show in London and a major story telling production in school. The use of story telling has become an integral part of the whole school’s work, as demonstrated by the excellent performance from eighteen Year 4 pupils.

MILDMAY INFANT AND NURSERY SCHOOL
A presentation by Jo Bowyer and Vicki Foley
The teachers explained that their development of oracy has very much focused on engaging and training children, teachers and staff to be creative and confident about teaching speaking, listening and communication.
In Year 1 they ran a specific project to develop staff;

In Year 2 the focus was on developing the outside learning spaces to encourage creativity, with input from the children;

In Year 3, they are continuing the programme to develop the outside areas.

The school employed two practitioners who are experts in drama and puppetry, and over a period of four weeks they worked with every class, culminating in an outside performance by each class for their parents. 

Following this first project, Vicki attended a professional development course run by the Royal Opera House. 21 people attended the course: 7 teachers, 7 ROH staff and & creative practitioners. In groups of three (one from each professional background) they planned individual projects for the schools. Vicki decided to be ambitious and planned to make a film with a cast of 250! 
This began with a whole school assembly, followed by a series of creative stages:

planning and writing the script, composing the music and songs, creating different sets for the film – mainly outside, although the haunted house set was recreated in the school hall; writing poems etc. This culminated in the filming days, both on the school premises and outside “on location”. 

Despite being an ambitious project, the film was highly successful and  has made a huge difference to the learning and creativity of both pupils and staff, including involving parents who have enjoyed and appreciated the project.
PURLEIGH PRIMARY – BUG CLUB
A presentation by Joe Figg, Headteacher.
Joe explained that, whilst results at Purleigh Primary are good, staff recognised that the school needed children to engage more with reading, particularly at home. They found that parents were bored with the process of books coming home to be read and pupils were not talking about reading and books.

The school decided to use the oracy funding to buy into Bug Club, developed by Pearson Education. This resource cost the school £1,800 and provided a virtual book bag for pupils as well as hard copies of the books.
 Joe explained that teachers and pupils can download books from the on-line library, which offers many familiar texts and books. They include comprehension questions and teachers can use the resource to help assess reading and comprehension. At the moment books are available for infants, and Key Stage 2 resources will be added later in the year. 
He noted that children and parents are very enthusiastic about the scheme, and parents particularly enjoy being able to work on-line with their children. However, Joe also stressed that the school continues to have “real” books to ensure that pupils continue to read traditional books. 
Further information from

http://www.pearsonschoolsandfecolleges.co.uk/
Primary/Literacy/AllLiteracyresources/BugClub/BugClubOverview.aspx
LAWFORD MEAD INFANT AND NURSERY 
A presentation by Janette Quinn, Headteacher, and John Cavendish, Deputy Headteacher and Oracy Champion. 
John Cavendish explained that, in common with many other schools, Lawford Mead Infants had begun to be concerned about children’s speaking and listening skills. Around 2 ½ years ago they began to work with Creative Partnerships, with the aim of raising standards through oracy, by increasing:

· Confidence

· The ability to self evaluated and 

· The awareness of the importance of clarity of sound.

The school is now sure that their pupils have the confident to speak with clarity. This year, the school has focused on cracking reading – partly because, unusually, their pupils are better at writing than reading. They use lots of techniques including the use of interviews, film, retelling stories, hot seating, book reviews etc

In addition, they engaged two film makers to come into school for two weeks to film, interview and work with children about books and story telling. Janette described the project as two weeks of focused madness, which has increased the whole community’s involvement in reading. 
PERRYFIELDS JUNIORS 
A presentation by Doretta Cowie, Headteacher, and Iffat Sardharwalla

Iffat began by quoting Bill Clinton, who said: “Literacy is not a luxury; it is a right and responsibility.”
At Perryfields Junior School, the main aim was to get teachers involved and engaged with meeting the needs of all children at all levels of ability in order to enhance oracy and literacy. This was done by developing:
· Purposeful talk

· Visual recordings

· Effective presentations

· Audio recordings

Iffat showed numerous recordings of the work of the pupils and the impact that the focus on oracy  has had on their development. 

Resources the school uses (some bought with the oracy funding) include:

· The use of text

· Connective games

· Easi speak microphones

· Interactive Whiteboard tools

· Camcorders

· Webcam and cameras

· Photo story

· Windows movie maker

· Toys, plasticine, modelling clay etc

TOLLESHUNT D’ARCY PRIMARY
A presentation by Sophie Massey, Headteacher, and Sarah McNeill, Oracy Champion.
Teachers and staff at Tolleshunt D’Arcy Primary have been encouraging an interest and focus on talk for learning. They were finding that an increasing number of children were entering Reception unable to repeat a fairytale or a story. They have worked with Pie Corbett methods and materials to develop story telling, backed up by Assessment for Learning, the understanding of different learning styles, mind maps and so on. Sophie recommended “The Juniper Tree” as particularly suitable for auditory learners.

As a school, the focus has been on:

· Literacy – story telling, talk for writing –planned into lessons.

· Each day children are read stories by different teachers, not just their own.

· Story telling assemblies

· Story tellers who have come in to work with classes.

Parents are particularly encouraged to support their children, by:

· Talking to their children

· Sharing stories

· Making up stories

· Using actions, rhythms and repetition

· Including objects and props in their play and talk

· Using Bug Club

· Having fun!

Emma Booker, Early Years Team, reminded headteachers about the Early Years Learning Communities. They can be contacted on learning.communities@essex.gov.uk
	

	3.
a)
b)

c)
d)
e)

	CEPHA ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Graham and Doretta thanked all the participants and presenters for their contribution to the celebration of oracy.

THANK YOU AND FAREWELL TO:

Mike Arnold


Danbury Park Primary

Tim Barrett


Barnes Farm Juniors
Susanne Breen 


St Francis Catholic Primary, Maldon 
Barbara Dean


Gosfield Primary

Hilary dieu de Bellefontaine 
St Nicholas, Tillingham
Lynne Middleton 

Woodville Primary 
Fiona Reid


Margaretting CE Primary

It was noted that Carol Gooding is leaving St Peter’s CE Primary, to become headteacher at Danbury Park Primary, and Gill Marrion is leaving Baddow Hall Infants to become headteacher at Woodville Primary. 
CHAIR’S REPORT 

Doretta Cowie, the Central Chair, noted that during the 10/11 school year Central Headteachers have enjoyed a wide variety of presenters and had been particularly inspired by the expertise and experience of colleague headteachers. She thanked all those who had led workshops and presentations, and reminded colleagues to feedback what they would like to see at future meetings. However, she did note that it had been a difficult year for all headteachers, particularly due to the changing education landscape and the change in support from the Local Authority, brought about by political and budgetary changes. She noted that schools are now required to pay for – but also have the responsibility of organising – support that has formerly been “free” to schools. 
TREASURER’S REPORT

Joe Figg, CEPHA Treasurer, circulated a statement of the CEPHA accounts for the 2010/11 financial year. 

The balance carried forward as at 1 April 2010 was £4,664.03
The total income from subscriptions was £11,500 – equating to 115 schools.

The expenditure (including £10, 350 transferred to County EPHA) was £11,147
Resulting in a closing balance of £5,017.03
EPHA Annual Subscription

The EPHA subscription will remain at £100 for the 2011/2012 financial year, to be collected in the Summer term by the Area treasurers, with £10 being retained by each Area as is currently the case. The subscription will be reviewed in the Spring term 2012 by the EPHA Executive. The EPHA Manager confirmed that she will send an invoice out to all schools in the internal post in the week commencing 27 June 2011, which will include a letter explaining what the annual subscriptions are used for.

ELECTIONS OF OFFICERS AND LOCAL DELIVERY GROUP REPRESENTATIVES         

The following headteachers were elected as officers and representatives of CEPHA and their Local Delivery Groups:

Chair



Doretta Cowie

Perryfields Juniors

Vice-Chair


David Iles

Richard de Clare Primary

Treasurer


Joe Figg 

Purleigh Primary 

Braintree


Penny Smith

White Notley Primary

Chelmsford North

Sue Foster

The Tyrrells School

Chelmsford West

Helen Hutchings
Highwood Primary 

Chelmsford South

Maxine Lingley

Mildmay Infant & Nursery


Maldon



David Milligan

Tollesbury Primary

Dengie



Geraldine Denham-Hale St Mary’s, Burnham

Witham



Anna Conley      
The Howbridge Infants

South Woodham Ferrers  
Sue Grocock

St Mary’s, Woodham Ferrers

The officers and Local Delivery Group representatives were thanked for the hard work that they do on behalf of headteachers in the Central Area and for agreeing to continue in their roles or taking on new positions. 

The full minutes of the EPHA Executive meetings can be found on the EPHA website www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk on the Executive Meetings and Local Authority Meetings pages.

FEEDBACK FROM THE EPHA EXECUTIVE

i) The Summer term EPHA newsletter, including dates for the 2011/12 school year, was circulated to headteachers at the meeting -these can also be found on the Newsletter page of the EPHA website www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk.
ii) EPHA Liaison Officer 

EPHA Liaison Officer 
Mike Blant, EPHA Liaison Officer, noted that he had been asked to highlight any important issues from the EPHA Executive minutes, and referred headteachers to the following statement (Minute 10 of the EPHA Executive minutes 25 05 11 refers): “The EPHA Executive agreed that Mike’s report and the work that he is undertaking on behalf of primary headteachers is very valuable.”!
The following report from Mike was circulated at the meeting: 
Essex Learning Partnership

All Essex schools have been invited to visit SurveyMonkey to log expertise within schools with a view to offering or making use of, school-to-school support. So far a good response has been made by primary school colleagues.

ELP leaflets have been sent into all schools. The brokering of services is still embryonic with the expectation that schools will be considering a number of school improvement providers before committing funds. 

4Myschools

Following a request for EPHA to refresh its support for this not-for-profit teacher supply agency set up by ASHE,EPHA and ESSHA, Pam and I met with Mark Payne from the company to agree the following:

· to bring the service to the attention of headteachers by placing an item on the ADG agendas – then being up to lead-link HTs to take back to LDGs

· to send out an agreed letter to schools emphasising the benefits of using this agency – already sent out by Pam

· to consider any request from the company to set up a stand at area HT meetings

EPHA is, of course, wary of being seen to promote any one company over another, but has had an association with 4MySchools from its launch.

Academy Status

So far 16 primary schools (12 approved so far 7 through chains) and 25 secondary schools have either converted or are progressing toward conversion. A few other primary schools have applied and there are pockets of schools looking at academy status around the county. 

Area Development Groups

I now attend the 4 ADGs each term. Bearing in mind HT workload and a danger of information duplication, the future usefulness of these meetings was discussed and it was decided that in a changing landscape, it’d be best to continue with the meetings as they provided a good exchange of information to which not all were privy otherwise.

School Facilitators 

I also now attend the School Facilitator meetings which have proved very positive and enlightening, coming from a position where the facilitators were unsure of the impact they could make. Headteacher colleagues appear to value their input and can see that they are making a difference – particularly in galvanising plans into action.

Capital Talent 

Headteachers were invited to contribute to the online survey (again a good response from primary colleagues) of the future strategic direction of authority. Capital Talent have been charged with presenting Dave Hill (end of May) a new model for consideration at Cabinet (mid-June). The main messages are:

· equal LA/schools partnership

· greater openness and transparency

· practitioners given more weight in terms of Essex education strategy

· improved LA/schools communications

Gatekeeping

The appointment of Dr Chris Nicholls as chairman of this group bodes well in terms of the bite and direction of this group and in terms of LA officers being inculcated with the need to refer items to the group and understand that questionnaires could be pre-populated before requesting information from schools.

Human Resources/Headteacher forum

The following discussions took place with EPHA/ASHE/ESSHA reps:

· increased accountability of teachers who have gained UPS through effective performance management (Training courses will become available for increasing effectiveness of PM)

· delays in relation to managing safeguarding allegations against staff – measures being put into place leading to speedier responses. 

Schools Partnership Board 

As with the Gatekeeping Group, questions have been asked about the role and effectiveness of this board, noting that because of the speed of changes taking place the authority hadn’t always been able to wait to bring items to the table. With present technology it should be possible still to bring urgent items to the attention of the group, giving opportunity to discuss and make changes to proposals therein before final approval and implementation. 

Teaching schools 

Much consternation was expressed at the apparent unmoveable criteria presented at the March consultation with NCSL i.e. only outstanding schools could become a teaching school – although there is also a requirement that those schools have a proven track record of successful collaboration in their community of schools. Schools which have thus far been running very effectively as training schools would not be eligible to apply unless in that outstanding category.

Funding for the setting up of teaching schools also raised eyebrows – being seen to be far too inadequate to be effective bearing in mind that the £60K in year 1, £50K in year 2 and £40K in year 3 - is for setting up a collaborative of some 50 schools! (500 schools by 2014 across the country serving 23,000 schools). 

Some attendees thought the idea of refreshing the NPQH qualification nonsense, considering that it’ll no longer be a prerequisite for headship except for maintained schools. What value?

Children’s Strategic Joint Commissioning Group

The schools’ representatives have been able to make presentation to this group outlining some key changes following the SEN Green Paper consultation and the White Paper: The Importance of Teaching.  Other updates include: Health & Well-Being Board; Integrated Working Strategy group; Local Commissioning & Delivery Boards.  

And finally…

Many thanks to those of you who contact me to response to requests for information, offer opinions on certain subjects or contribute to surveys and consultations. I need that sort of feedback in order to better represent headteachers at the various groups that I attend.

iii) EPHA County Annual General Meeting

It was noted that the EPHA Annual General Meeting would be held on Tuesday 18 October at the Chelmsford City Football Club.


	

	4.
a)

b)


	ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

Education Psychology services

Jan Myers, Headteacher at Wentworth Primary, asked colleagues if any schools were planning to buy in their own, possibly private, EPs and, if so, what arrangements have they put in place for line management and quality assurance? It was noted that Elaine White, Principal EP, was attending the afternoon meeting and that it would be helpful to ask her advice on these matters. 

Strike action

The headteachers discussed the implications of the forthcoming strike due to take place on 30 June 2011, following a ballot by the NUT (National Union of Teachers) and ATL (Association of Teachers and Lecturers).
There was some confusion about the process, including whether teachers can be asked whether or not they are striking, and the implications for schools that might be forced to close due to lack of teaching staff, and it was AGREED that this matter should be brought up at the afternoon meeting with Local Authority officers. 

	Heads meeting with LA Officers

21 June 2011



	5.

	DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS AND CONFERENCES
The following key dates were noted:

2011/2012 CENTRAL meetings with the Local Authority officers  at Chelmsford City Football Club

Tuesday 15 November 2011

Tuesday 6 March 2012

Tuesday 19 June 2012
Annual General Meeting (County EPHA)     

Tuesday 18 October 2011  Chelmsford City Football Club
Deputy Headteachers’ Annual Conference 2011

Friday 14 October 2011        Weston Homes Community Stadium

Headteachers’ Annual Conference 2012

Friday 16 March 2012          Stock Brook Country Club, Nr Billericay
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